Notes from School Community Council

January 4, 2023
9:30 AM in the Conference Room

3 The council was welcomed and led in the Pledge of Allegiance by Lisa Baxter,
chair.

[ Tiffany Caldwell was excused from this meeting. Tiffany Hawkins has moved
out of the area, so the council will be seeking a new parent member.

[ Karalee Beckstead discussed the events from the last meeting.

[ Bethany Clark, principal, shared what is happening in Title 1. Teachers will be
doing “data dives” where they will review current Acadience data. Title 1
technicians will also be looking at student data and moving groups around or
moving students out of Title 1. Our ESSER program is helping students
progress along with Title 1.

[ The council discussed the filtering services that the school uses for the internet.
The council read through a document called, “Safe Technology Utilization and
Digital Citizenship in Public Schools HB213 Q & A for School Community
Councils” The district uses a web filtering device called “ContentKeeper” The
filter works based on website classifications such as: entertainment,
pornography, news, education, games, etc. Inappropriate keywords are also
filtered for students and employees. School administrators are notified if a
student or employee has attempted to access inappropriate web materials on a
school computer. There are different filtering thresholds for default, students
use, and employee use. Students are taught safe internet use and digital
citizenship. Our school celebrates White Ribbon Week sponsored by the PTA
to teach students and families about digital citizenship and internet safety.
White Ribbon Week is scheduled for January 23-27.

Next Meeting: Tuesday, February 7, 2023
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